
UT Health Science Center - RETIREES ASSOCIATION

POSTSCRIPTS
March, 2011

General Membership Meeting
WHEN:        Thursday, March 17, 2011

TIME:        11:30 AM - 1:30 PM

WHERE:     Room 305, Student Alumni Center

LUNCH:        

COST:       $7 (First time attendees receive  
       free meal.)

PARKING: Free parking in the garage next to  
  SAC. Garage opens at 11:00.

PROGRAM: Speaker - Frank Harrison, 
Director of Campus Recreation will present 
plans for the new Campus Recreation Center.

DO YOU HAVE NEWS?
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to 
Carolyn Gibson, Editor. E Mail to cgibson@uthsc.

edu or mail to 2686 Meadow Hill Cove, 
Germantown, TN 31838.

           ID BADGES REQUIRED !!
Retirees must have UT ID Badges to enter 
the SAC.   Badges are free and may be pro-
cured at the UT Campus Police Office 

From the President

Reservations Only: Call, Barbara 
McAdams (901-767-3947, e-mail 
bsmvols@gmail.com) to make 
reservations. Family members and 
guests are welcome. 

 When you come to Campus this month notice the centennial 
banners.  We are officially celebrating the 100th anniversary of UTH-
SC.  An excellent coffee table picture book: The Legacy, The Future: 
A Centennial Portrait of The University of Tennessee Health Science 
Center has been printed and is available for purchase at the campus 
bookstore.  Save Saturday, September 17, 2011, for the Centennial Gala 
which will be held under tents on our campus.  Joyce Cobb will provide 
entertainment with a speaker to be announced.  Watch for more details 
and information about tickets.
 
    I look forward to seeing you at our March 17th luncheon.  We have 
an excellent program planned where we will learn future campus recre-
ation plans for students, faculty, staff, and retirees.  We will have door 
prizes available again.  Be certain to make reservations.
 
    Be thinking about new officers and board members to take office in 
September.  We need nominations.  Some of you need to step up and 
become involved in the leadership planning.  Feel free to contact me at 
dgreenhill@uthsc.edu for suggestions or questions about our organiza-
tion.
 
Dianne Greenhill

2011 CALENDER

UTHSC Retirees Executive Board Meetings
May 19, August 18, and November 17.
All retirees are welcome to attend Board Meetings held in the SAC, 
Room 315 at 10 AM

UTHSC 2011 LUNCHEON MEETINGS
June 16, September 15, December 15.
Luncheon meetings are held in the SAC at 11:30
Luncheon room location is usually room 305, notification of any room 
change will be shown in the PostScripts issued before each meeting.



RECENT  RETIREES
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!!   

Helen Sakah Dickinson Cockerel  Senior Licensed Practical Nurse
                                                          Jackson Family Practice

George Allen Nichols                      Senior General Management
                                                          Physical Plant Building Operations

Mary Ann Thornton Watson         Assistant Dean
                                                          Graduate Medical Education

Anne M. Mayo Austin                    Coordinator
                                                          Jackson Family Practice

Thomas Phillips Hatch                   Professor
                                                          Molecular Science

Karin Erna Wright Ingram           Coordinator
                                                          College of Pharmacy Administration

Willie James House                         Swimming Pool Supervisor
                                                          Fitness Center

Janie K. Cooley Van Prooijen        Administrative Aide
                                                          College of Graduate Health Sciences

Phyllis Diane Shoe                          Manager
                                                          Jackson Family Practice
 
Mary Ann Morgan                         Executive Secretary
                                                          College of Medicine Administration

Beverly J. Crossland McCray       Administrative Service Assistant
                                                          Pharmaceutical Sciences

Margaret Ann Ayers                       Senior Coordinator
                                                          Physical Therapy

Veeneena F. Hood                        Director
                                                          College of Medicine Administration

Jerroll Henry Shipman                  Systems Analyst
                                                          ITS Application Development                 
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REMINDERS:
*  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fitness Center 
free of charge.  For hours of operation and other information, call 
448-5612.
* ID Badges are required to enter the SAC.  Retirees may obtain 
badges at no charge at the UT Campus Police Office .   See Sgt. 
Avis before any Thursday luncheon meeting to have your free ID 
Badge made.
* Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current notices and for past 
issues of PostScripts.   Go to: http://www.utmem.edu/retirees/  

Interested in Retirees 
Field Trips?

     Plans are being made for day trips that would 
be of interest to UTHSC retirees, their friends and 
family members.    Recent suggestions include a 
fall trip to the Ames Plantation during the annual 
arts and crafts festival.  Another idea is to take a 
trip to the Civil Rights Museum in either April or 
May.   Board Secretary, Barbara McAdams, does 
a wonderful job in coordinating and planning the 
trips.  ( See the last edition of PostScripts for a 
report about the retirees trip to Oxford, Missis-
sippi).    If you have suggestions about day trips 
that you and your friends would enjoy, please e 
mail Barbara at bmsvols@gmail.com or give her a 
call at 901-767-3947.
   If you are interested in attending either of the 
two trips mentioned above, please contact Bar-
bara and let her know, or tell her at the March 17 
luncheon meeting.

New Officers to Be 
Elected in September

   It’s not too soon to begin considering the fall 
election of new officers for the Retirees Asso-
ciation.   If you are interested in serving on the 
Board either as an officer or as an at large Board 
member, please let our current president, Dianne 
Greenhill know.  Contact her by e mail, dgreen-
hill@uthsc.edu 

   In Memoriam
H. Franklin Miller, DDS
January 11, 2011
Clinical Dentistry Preceptor and Visiting Lecturer

Dr. Jesse F. McClure, Jr.
February 21, 2011
Vice Chancellor, University Relations 
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Building Section through Student Alumni Center

Main Entrance from Manassas Street

Architect’s renderings of renovated UTHSC Student Alumni Center


